
    
     

   
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
    

 
 

 
    

   
  

  
   

      
 

   
    

    
  
  

     
   

 
    

 
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

March 22, 2021 
Statement from Acting OMB Director Robert Fairweather 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled 
“Guaranteeing an Educational Environment Free from Discrimination on the Basis 

of Sex, including Sexual Orientation or Gender Identity” 

This executive order requires the Department of Education to review existing regulations 
and other agency actions for consistency with Administration policy regarding Title IX of 
the Education Amendments of 1972, including the obligation of educational institutions 
receiving Federal financial assistance to guarantee an environment free from sexual 
harassment and sexual violence.  Following the required review, the Department shall 
consider taking actions to rescind or revise prior agency actions that are inconsistent with 
Administration policy.  The Department shall also consider taking enforcement actions to 
advance Administration policy.  Implementing this executive order would have no impact 
on costs and revenues to the Federal Government. The benefits of this executive order 
include ensuring that all students are guaranteed access to an educational environment 
free from discrimination on the basis of sex, including discrimination in the form of 
sexual harassment and sexual violence, and discrimination on the basis of sexual 
orientation or gender identity. Implementing this executive order would have no impact 
on mandatory and discretionary obligations and outlays, as well as on revenues to the 
Federal Government, in the 5-year fiscal period beginning in fiscal year 2021. The 
agencies anticipated to be impacted by this executive order include the Department of 
Education. 
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